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A Village Board Special Meeting was held on Monday, March 21, 2022 at 7:00 P.M. at 

Village Hall, 9 Fairlawn Drive, Washingtonville, New York.  

 

PRESENT: 

Mayor Joseph Bucco; Deputy Mayor Valerie Laudato; Trustees Richard Calore and 

James Kolar. 

 

ABSENT: 

Trustee Sampson. 

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG: 

Mayor Bucco led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS – MAYOR JOSEPH BUCCO: 

Mayor Joseph Bucco indicated the Village Board will be sending a letter to the Town 

of Blooming Grove Ward Representatives for the Village of Washingtonville (Kathy 

Acevedo and Thomas DeVinko) regarding the review of this year’s Town of Blooming 

Grove Budget at the Regular Village Board Meeting scheduled for April 19.  If the 

Ward members cannot be in attendance the Village Board will provide alternate 

dates during the month of April.  “The Village residents and taxpayers send the 

Town of Blooming Grove over 1.3 million dollars in taxes, and we as a Board, believe 

it is imperative that an explanation is provided to the residents of Washingtonville 

as to what this Budget represents.  We as a Village Board will continue to move 

forward with making the Village of Washingtonville the best place to live”.  

 

INTRODUCTORY LOCAL LAW – AMENDING CHAPTER 297 REGULATING WATER AND 

CHAPTER 245 REGULATING SEWER OF THE CODE OF THE VILLAGE OF 

WASHINGTONVILLE: 

Trustee Calore made a motion, seconded by Trustee Kolar and adopted to authorize 

the approval of Introductory Local Law Number 1 of the year 2022 entitled 

“Amending Chapter 297 Regulating Water and Chapter 245 Regulating Sewer of the 

Code of the Village of Washingtonville; said Resolution passed by a unanimous vote 

of the Village Board.  4 Ayes, 0 Nays, 0 Abstentions. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT – AGENDA ITEMS: 

There was no public comment. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT – NON-AGENDA ITEMS: 

There being no public comment: 
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ADJOURNMENT: 

Trustee Kolar made a motion, seconded by Deputy Mayor Laudato and adopted to 

adjourn the March 21, 2022 Village Board Special Meeting; said Resolution passed 

by a unanimous vote of the Village Board.  4 Ayes, 0 Nays, 0 Abstentions. 

 

 

        RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED, 

            CHRISTINE SHENKMAN  

                   VILLAGE CLERK 

 

 


